11/16/2017 Edcgov.us Mail - Fwd: Parks and Recreation Commission meeting on Nov. 16

Donna Mullens <donna.mullens@edcgov.us>

Fwd: Parks and Recreation Commission meeting on Nov. 16

1 message

Vickie Sanders <vickie.sanders@edcgov.us> Thu, Nov 16,2017 at 8:03 AM
To: Donna Mullens <donna.mullens@edcgov.us>

Can we please attach to the item since Mary is unable to attend.
Thanks

Vickie Sanders

Parks Manager

County of El Dorado

Chief Administrative Office

530-621-7538

FAX: 530-642-0301

---------- Forwarded message ----------

From: Mary Cory <mary.cory@edcgov.us>

Date: Wed, Nov 15, 2017 at 1:53 PM

Subject: Parks and Recreation Commission meeting on Nov. 16

To: Vickie Sanders <vickie.sanders@edcgov.us>, Kris Payne <paykris@hughes.net>

Vickie and Kris -

| won't be able to attend the Parks and Recreation Commission meeting tomorrow, but wanted to pass along my thoughts
on the agenda item relating to the proposed SPTC-JPA License Agreement with the Placerville & Sacramento Valley
Railroad.

| attended the JPA meeting on Nov. 6 and spoke in support of Supervisor Shiva Frentzen's concern that the original plan
was in direct conflict with actions made by the El Dorado County Board of Supervisors. Both Vickie and | stated clearly that
this proposed license conflicted with the actions taken by our BOS in May 2016, and | emphasized that EDWR (through
me) was given the responsibility of the track in El Dorado County and EDWRF was given weed abatement directly. The
SPTC-JPA Board agreed to revising the language in the license to take out PSVR Operations and Capital Improvement
Projects in El Dorado County, until such time as the El Dorado County BOS changes their previous actions. So, | support
the revised license, which will be brought to the El Dorado County Board of Supervisors probably in January for their
approval.

Both Vickie and | supported continuing with Track Warrants and access agreements - Jim said he wanted to come into the
county two weekends a month, so that doubles the use of that section of track.

1 will work with Peter Schulze, Trackmaster, on how our responsibility to the track can be more visible. Thatis separate
from Peter’s contract with the county to conduct inventory/inspections in the track that is being used.

| also support working cooperatively with P&SVR on the maintenance and improvements to the section of track they are
operating on, keeping in mind that we are all committed to the preservation of this very historic track. Authorizing MOW
projects west of Latrobe to be done by PSVR is reasonable, | think for now, in exchange for using that stretch of track to
build their revenue.

In January, | will be working with the EDWR volunteers to establish our goals and projects for 2018. Any maintenance and
improvement projects, other than Weed Abatement between Shingle Springs and Latrobe, will be planned and discussed
with the Parks Division staff.
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Mary Cory, Museum Administrator
El Dorado County Historical Museum
mary.cory@edcgov.us
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